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Singapore, November 19th, 1881

From: 
Ahm Lints & Co.

To:
Messrs. F. Sander & Co.,


St. Albans, Herts

Dear Sirs,

Your letter of the 18th ult. is to hand. We are, we must confess, somewhat perplexed by the tenor of the same. When Mr. Roebelen introduced himself to us, far from treating him in an off-hand manner as he seems to have led you to believe, we consider that we treated him with all possible courtesy, giving him all the information in our power and assisting him to the best of our abilities.

As to giving reference to Messrs. Low & Son’s collector as Mr. Roebelen implies, we disclaim doing any such thing. Mr. L. Hoy’s collector has been for many years in the East, is very well known and has many personal friends in Singapore, and he would, no doubt, be able to make his arrangements more easily than Mr. Roebelen could do, who would not have the same experience in all the details connected with orchid collecting in this part of the world. And the fact of Mr. L. Hoy’s collector being more at home here than Mr. R., perhaps made the latter gentleman infer that insufficient attention was given to him.

In accordance with a telegram received from our London house, we have instructed our Manila agents to advance a further sum of $500 to Mr. Roebelen, and will draw upon you for the same when we are advised that the money has been paid.

In future cases we must, however, request that you pay the equivalent of whatever sum is to be advanced, into our London firm, and only on receipt of their telegram advising that the amount has been paid in to them, can we agree to make any further advances to Mr. Roebelen.

We note that you have written to Mr. R. enquiring the reason why the plants have been sent through us. Should he, after the receipt of your letter, send us any cases for shipment, we will give the same our very best attention, arrange for the most favourable rate of freight and forward them with all possible despatch.

We are, dear Sirs, your obedient servants,


?? Lints & Co.

.

With best regards,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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